
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Winthrop Shore Drive  

Improvements Project 

DCR Public Meeting 
 

Wednesday June 21, 2017-  6:30 p.m. – 8:00 p.m.   

Robert A. DeLeo Winthrop Senior Center – Winthrop, MA 



 

Commonwealth of Massachusetts 
 

 

Governor  

Charles D. Baker 
 

Lieutenant Governor  

Karyn E. Polito 
 

Energy and Environmental Affairs Secretary  

Matthew A. Beaton 
 

Department of Conservation and Recreation Commissioner 

Leo P. Roy  



DCR Mission Statement 

To protect, promote and enhance our common 
wealth of natural, cultural and recreational 

resources for the well-being of all. 



Purpose of  Public Meeting  

• Introduce Project Team 

•Review Project Scope 

•Provide Construction Plan & Schedule  

• Review Construction Impacts & Mitigation  

        Measures 

• Describe Community Outreach and 

Communications Plan 

• Provide Contact Information  

• General Q&A 



Project Team 

• DCR:   Mike Galvin, Project Manager 

    Jim Caputo, Resident Engineer 

• Design Consultants:      
   WSP | Parsons Brinckerhoff 

     – Lead Engineering Consultant 

    Lisa Chandler, Project Engineer 

   Pressley Associates, Inc.   

    -  Landscape Architects 

• Construction Contractor:      
   MDR Construction Co., Inc.   

   -  General Contractor 

    Scott Whitney, Project Manager 

    Jason Walker, Director of  Field Operations 

    



• Improve sidewalks and install 

sidewalk amenities at major 

entrances   

• Reconstruct roadway  

• Improve drainage/storm water 

management 

• Improve accessibility 

• Enhance ocean side lighting   

• Create new Beach Road 

Gateway 

• Replace water main 

 

Project Scope – Winthrop Shore Drive 



Proposed Rendering  

of Winthrop Shore Drive 



Work Area - Winthrop Highlands 



Existing Conditions – Winthrop Highlands 

• Rusted railing 

• Broken sidewalk 

• Degraded seawall 

• Rusted chain link fence 

• Non-accessible 



Winthrop Highlands –  

Narrow Gauge Railroad 



Highlands Plan 

• New landscaping 

• Railroad pattern in pavers 

• New concrete sidewalk 

• Body/Foot shower 

• Shade structure 

• New benches, tables and chairs 

• Replace railing and repair wall 

• Bike racks  



Construction Plan 

• Work Hours:   

– 7:00 AM to 3:30 PM 

–  Monday to Friday 

• Expected Duration: 

– 2 years (finish June 2019) 

• Work will start at Beacon Circle 

• Start with underground piping;  

then curbing, sidewalks, paving 

• Winthrop Highlands landscaping: 

– Spring 2018  

 

 



Summary of Construction Impacts & 

Mitigation Measures 

• Trucking Route 

• Traffic Impacts & Detours 

• Parking Impacts 

 



Trucking Route 

 Via state roads to 

Winthrop Parkway, 

Crest Ave., then to 

Winthrop Shore 

Drive. 

 Use of side streets is 

prohibited 

 

 



Traffic Management Plan During Construction  
24/7 Detour As Allowed 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Local Traffic, only 

Detour Route 

500’ Work 

Zone 



Traffic Management Plan During Construction  
As Proposed by Contractor 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

500’ Work 

Zone 

Local Traffic, only 

Detour Route 



 

Emergency Response Routes 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Response Route 

Fire Station 



Parking Impacts – Single Work Zone 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

500’ Work Zone = 

22 to 25 spaces 



Parking Impacts – Two Work Zones 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

2 - 500’ Work Zone = 

44 to 50 spaces 



Funding 

• Design and construction funding by the Commonwealth of 

Massachusetts 



Community Outreach and Communications 

 2-Week Project Look-aheads – sign up for e-mail alerts 

 contact DCR’s Office of Community Relations at  

 617-626-4973 or Mass.Parks@state.ma.us 

 DCR Resident Engineer on Site: 

Jim Caputo, DCR Resident Engineer 
Located in Trailer at Bathhouse (at Mermaid Avenue) 

7 am to 3:30 pm M-F 

(617) 846-1489 

mailto:Mass.Parks@state.ma.us


Questions and Answers 
 

Rendering of Winthrop Shore Drive 



For more information: 
http://www.mass.gov/eea/agencies/dcr/public-outreach/public-meetings/ 
 
 

If you have construction-related questions or concerns, 
please contact Jim Caputo, DCR Resident Engineer.  He is 
located in the trailer at Bathhouse at Mermaid Av. between 
7 am to 3:30 pm M-F.  Phone:  (617) 846-1489 
 
 
If you have other questions or concerns, or wish to 
subscribe to project updates via the DCR project-specific 
listserv: contact DCR’s Office of Community Relations at  
617-626-4973 or Mass.Parks@state.ma.us.     
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